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Welcome from James Tickle, Principal at The Roundhill Academy 
 

We have had another incredibly successful term here at The Roundhill Academy. Ofsted came and 
inspected us and graded us as good for achievement, teaching, behaviour, leadership and management 
and we received an outstanding grading for safety. The full report is available on our school website if you 
have not had a chance to read it yet. We believe and the inspectors told us that we are well on the way in 
our journey to outstanding.  
 

In terms of the progress we are making as an academy, all of our Key Performance Indicators show that 
we are performing well above expectations. Student data shows very high levels of achievement and 
progress, student attendance has increased, exclusions and removals are down and the number of good 
and outstanding lessons in the academy is at its highest level of all time. However, we will not become 
complacent and we will continue to push for the highest possible standards of education for all of our 
students.  
 

Can I take this opportunity to thank those parents that have recently written to us to tell us what a 
wonderful job we are doing. All of these letters have been shared with staff and it really helps to maintain 
the positive atmosphere that exists here at the academy. We always try and take on board parental views 
and I hope the large numbers of you that came to Parents’ Evening noticed that your feedback can make 
a difference. 
 

This term I have been able to see many of our students in a different light. Congratulations to the rugby 
team and some of the talent I have seen in the R-Factor has been amazing. 
 

That just leaves me to wish you all a happy and restful Easter and I look forward to see you all on your 
return to The Roundhill Academy. 
 

 
Intermediate Maths Challenge 
On 6th February, 58 Year 9 students took part in the 
National Intermediate Maths Challenge. The challenge 
is aimed at Year 9, 10 and 11 students so even though 
the students at The Roundhill Academy were amongst 
the youngest taking part, they did extremely well and 
won a number of awards. 

The following students received Bronze Awards:  Elliot 

Malam, Karisma Mistry, Corey Harris, Dilan Tailor, 

Sonny Smith, Charlotte Potter, Rhea Mistry (NAT), Dev 

Patel, Shivani Chauhan, Nicole Waplington, Lucy 

Hammett, Arthur Sikes, Rhea Modi, Vigna Modha, 

Callum Goodfellow and Rhea Mistry (SPO). 

Neha Karsanji won a Silver Award and James Freeman won a Gold Award and certificate for best in 

school. 

A special congratulations goes to James Freeman who also made it through to the next round in the 

competition and we look forward to hearing how he has done in the International Maths Challenge. 



 

 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

 

Roundhill Family Partnership 
Over to you! 

 
The Roundhill Academy values parental input and involvement.  We are keen to hold another forum for 

parents to represent voices of all parents and extended family members.   We will be holding our second 
meeting on Wednesday 21st May 2014 at 7:00pm in the Seminar Room at The Roundhill Academy. 

 

Our aim is for the meeting to be informal and to last for around 45 minutes. There will also be some 
 light refreshments available. 

 
 

  
 
 

 
WATERMEAD TUTEE 

OF THE MONTH 
 

                                  
 

February  March  
 

Jenni Brooks HPI Emily Ward HPI  

Joe Betts ECO Courtney Tomkins NKA 

Krishan Parekh NKA Oliver Rymer JCH    

Ryan Kinton JCH Quinn Ayres ECO   

Meera Vaja CTA Ellie Taylor CTA   

 WINNING HOUSE 
TOKENS 

 
Watermead Tigers won  

Non-Uniform Day  

 

 
 

 

Served 7:45am to 8:15am 

Every Weekday Morning 
 

 
 

The Hub 

Students from all years are welcome to come 
and spend some time out of the cold and take 
advantage of the hot chocolate, orange juice, 
toast and cereal that is on offer at The Hub. 
 
There are a variety of different things to do in 
the Hub, including playing table tennis or table 
football, reading magazines or sitting with a 
group of friends, listening to the radio.  We will 
also be introducing Film Friday for those who 
want to start their day watching a film. 
 
The Hub is open to all students from 7:45am to 
8:25am every weekday morning, with food and 
hot drinks being served until 8:15am.  There’s 
no need to sign up, just turn up! 

 



 

Stress Awareness Session 

 
On Tuesday 18th March, the School Nurse Team were in 

school to hold a stress awareness session with lots of 

information and activities to do with how to combat stress 

to feel happy and calm. Well done to Lucy Hammett AWI 

for winning the competition for the funniest joke 

  

Alcohol Campaign 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge well done to the following 

students for all their hard work in putting 

together an assembly to spread healthy 

messages relating to alcohol during our 

‘That’s What You Think!’ campaign. 

Anman Ram 9BVA 
Shiv Bharadwa 9NAT 
Katie Wright 8JCH 
Jennifer Murtargh 8JCH 
Emily Ward 7HPI 
Laila White 7JCH 
Rohan Patel 7GDE 
Dillon Langton 7GDE 

  

 

 

Y8 Higher Attaining Students Parents Event 
 

I would like to say thank you, on behalf of myself and Stuart Hindes to all who attended the Year 8 HA 
Parents event on Tuesday 25th March.  We felt that the evening was very successful, which was largely 
due to the contributions of those who attended.  We feel strongly that effective partnerships between the 
school, parents and students play a huge role in the overall successes of our young people. Therefore 
your participation, interest and suggestions were very much appreciated.   

 
Liz Coltman (Student Progress Leader Years 8 and 9/HA Co-ordinator)  

. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The whole school attendance 31st March 2014 was 94.75 %, better when compared to the same period 
last year when it was 94.41%. 

 
Our target is 95%; this will ensure we are outstanding. 

 
Achieving success through learning together 

 



                         
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Book of the Month 
  

Tutor Group Reading Competition 

March:  

Ψ¢ƘŜ tƘƻŜƴƛȄ CƛƭŜǎΩ ōȅ  
Chris Morphew 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Library runs a Monthly Tutor Group Competition. The 
Tutor Group that borrows and reads the most books over a 
month are that months winners. They win: the Winnerôs Cup 
for a Month, a Photo of their Tutor Group with the Cup for 
their Tutor Room and for the Library, Individual Certificates, 3 
Gold Tokens for their House and a box of chocolates to 
share!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to SMW who won in February & AWI in March 
 

 

April:  

Ψ¢ƘŜ Cŀǳƭǘ ƛƴ hǳǊ {ǘŀǊǎΩ  
by John Green 

 

 
Star Reader 
 

Each week Mrs Styles selects one student, who she feels really 

deserves to be rewarded for their fantastic reading habits, and gives 

them her ‘Star Reader’ award. This can be for anything related to 

reading, like: borrowing lots of books, helping out other students by 

suggesting books for them to read, showing improvement in their 

reading skills to name just a few. Students receive a certificate, 

photo, sticker and a gold token. Well done to our ‘Star Reader’ 

recipients this half term:   
 

Mitchell Beall (NAT) Nieve Keightley (SPO) Klaudia Jedrysiak (LUN) Laila White (JCH) 

Leah Davies (SPO) Oliver Rymer (JCH) Ria Hamilton (RWR) Chloe Bennett (CTA) 

Demi Allen (SPO) Phoebe Lawrence-Bigley (DHI) Jayda Watson (RWR) Monti Lalgi (GDE) 

 

LI BRARY ZONE 
 



World Book Day 

 
On Thursday 6th March the whole school 
celebrated World Book Day. In the run up, 
tutor groups completed a series of 
activities linked to reading and on the day 
every lesson taught involved students 
reading and using their reading skills – 
whether they were in Music, French or Art! 
The aim of the day was to show students 
that reading is a vital skill they will use 

regularly in all subject areas. Thank you to the staff for providing such interesting reading related lessons 
and to the students who took part and enjoyed celebrating World Book Day! 

 
World Book Day: Robert Muchamore Live Event 
As part of our World Book Day celebration events, a 
group of Year 8 and 9 Cherub fans took part in the 
Robert Muchamore Live Event. We watched an 
interview by him about his books and read and 
discussed the opening of his new book ‘Rock Wars’.  
Here’s what the students had to say:  
¶ ñLoved it! What a great guy!ò  

¶ ñI have enjoyed learning more about his books, especially Rock Wars é I 

canôt wait to read it!ò 

¶ ñA great experience! Iôd definitely do it again. I loved the opening of Rock 

Wars; Robert Muchamoreôs books are amazing!” 

 

Carnegie Book Shadowing Scheme 
 

 We are delighted that we now have a small group of 
students and staff taking part in the Carnegie Book 
Shadowing Scheme.  
 
The Carnegie Medal is the UK's oldest and most 
prestigious children's book award. Often described 
by authors as 'the one they want to win' – it is the 
gold standard in children's literature. The Carnegie 
Medal is awarded by children's librarians for an 
outstanding book for children and young people. 
The successful shadowing scheme engages 
thousands of children and young people in reading 
the books on the shortlist every year. We meet 
every Thursday after school in the Library and are 
looking forward to reading and reviewing the 
shortlisted selection of books. 

 
 

Slogan Competition 
 
Well done to LUN who won the Library Slogan 

Competition this term. Their winning slogan idea: ñRead to 

Succeed!ò is now being used alongside our wonderful new 

logo. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Read to Succeed 

 



SPORTS NEWS 
 
 

 

Year 9 Rugby 
The Roundhill Academy 

V  
The Martin 

High School 
 
In the first game of the year The Roundhill Academy 

lost to The Martin High School  22-14. This was a 

close encounter with The Roundhill Academy 

scoring first through a long range effort from Alex 

Brune. After good handling from the backs Alex 

Brune scorched around several players to score out 

wide on the left of the posts. This was comfortably 

converted by Brad Slawson. 

The Martin High School came back with two scores 

of their own after lots of pressure from their large 

pack of forwards. The Roundhill Academy could 

have let in more tries, but we defended very well 

with Patrick Duncan, Joshua Wallis and Josh Layton 

to the fore.  

In the second half The Roundhill Academy played 

with the wind and slope which gave us hope of 

putting in a good performance. We scored again 

through Alex Brune, this time another long range 

effort running approximately 60m and scoring on the 

right hand side of the pitch. Brad Slawson had to 

retire injured so Keylan Draycott calmly slotted the 

conversion. However, The Martin High School 

scored again to hand them the win.  

This was a good first performance in the week 

against a team that had already beaten Stonehill 

High School the previous week. With strong running 

from Lewis Buckby, Josh Brown, Alex Brune, Josh 

Layton and George Brown; good tackling from 

Krishnan Hanna, Patrick Duncan and Josh Hull-

Witten and good rucking from Joshua Wallis and 

Jack Orton. The Roundhill Academy looked strong 

at times, but we need more tackling and rucking to 

give us an opportunity to challenge for the ball. 

__________________________________________ 

Please keep the Sainsbury’s vouchers coming in as 
they will help to buy the school 
more Sports Equipment. 

 

The Roundhill Academy  
V  

Woodbrook Vale  
High School 

 
 
 

In the next game The Roundhill Academy played 

against a strong Woodbrook Vale High School side. 

The Roundhill Academy was without two key players 

from the previous week (Lewis Buckby and Josh 

Layton) but gained two experienced players in 

George Brown and Billy Woolhouse. We lost but 

again kept working hard until the end of the match. 

Positives were strong running from Billy Woolhouse, 

Alex Brune and Krishnan Hanna, good rucking from 

Joshua Wallis, Krishnan Hanna, Liam Finnerty and 

Joshua Hull- Witten who managed to claim a try with 

a 20m sprint to the line. 

 
KS3 Trampolining Competition 

 
On Monday 3rd March The Roundhill Academy 
hosted a KS3 Trampolining competition as part of 
the school games competition. Students had to 
perform individual skills to judges including front 
drops, back drops and swivel hips and then 
reproduce a 10 bounce routine from memory. 
Students were awarded points for control, good 
height, good form and for fluency of performance. 
After an extremely close finish to the competition, 
The Roundhill Academy beat Anstey Martin High 
School to take 1st position and qualify for the School 
Games Championships in April. Congratulations to 
Layla Wright, Chloe Ricketts, Tayla Flower and Lillie 
Mae Sansome. 
__________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Clubs to look forward to after Easter 
 

Athletics Club, Rounders Club and 
Cricket matches will start as well. 

 

 



 

Visit from England 
Cricket 

Ambassadors 
 

On Wednesday 26th 
February, some of our 
Year 8 students were 
fortunate enough to 
experience a question 
and answer session, 
as well as a coaching 
session from two 
England Women 
Cricketers Jenny Gunn and Danielle Hazell. Students were given an insight into the life of a professional 
cricketer and asked lots of interesting questions relating to their travels, their training and their recent 
victory over Australia in the Ashes. Once the Q & A session was over, the girls had the chance to play 
some fun cricket games and some were even bowled at by the professionals!  
 

Boys Interhouse Sports Competition 
 

Year 9 
 
The inaugural 5-a-side football competition was won 
by Charnwood Lions. Led by Lewis Buckby, the 
Charnwood Lions met the Watermead Tigers in the 
final group game, the outcome of which would 
decide the tournament winners. Twice the 
Watermead Tigers took the lead through Regan 
Nairn, and with 1 minute to go the tournament 
looked like it was going to Watermead Tigers until a 
late equaliser from captain Lewis Buckby drew the 
teams level at 2-2 which was enough for the 
Charnwood Lions to win the tournament on goal 
difference. A thrilling end to the first competition. 
Josh Crossley finished as top goal scorer with 4, 
with both Alex Brune and Lewis Buckby scoring 3. 
 

 Year 8 
 
The Year 8 5-a-side also went down to the final 
match, with Bradgate Panthers winning the 
tournament. An early 4-2 win over Charnwood 
Lions and a 2-2 draw with Watermead Tigers, 
(with 2 goals from James Hayes in both games), 
meant that Watermead Tigers would have to 
better Bradgate Panthers result in the final round 
of matches to have any chance of overhauling 
the Bradgate Panthers. As it was Bradgate 
Panthers thumped Swithland Foxes 9-0, with 
goals from Cameron Brown (3), James Hayes (2) 
and Jordan Henfrey (2), which meant the 
Watermead Tigers needed to win by 10 clear 
goals, but they came unstuck against Charnwood 
Lions, going down 2-0. James Hayes and Josh 
Brown finished as joint top scorers with 6 each. 

   

Year 7 
 
The Year 7 competition had the most exciting end to 
a match. Watermead Tigers needed to win their 
final match to win the tournament, and at half time 
2-0 up against Swithland Foxes it looked like they 
had done enough. A goal from Nedal Meftah 
midway through the second half created a tense 
end and then with 10 seconds to go an equaliser 
from Niall Stafford sent the crowd wild. As Swithland 
Foxes players celebrated on the pitch, Watermead 
Tigers Corey Bucalossi seized the opportunity and 
volleyed in a long range effort from his own half, the 
ball crossing the line just as the time ran out! Tigers 
won 3-2 and with it secured the tournament win. 
Corey finished as top goal scorer with 7, and special 
mention to Bradgate Panthers captain Lucas 
Meade, who was named Man of the Match for all 3 
games he played in. 
 

 

 



 

COUNTY BOWL CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 
The Roundhill Academy made the short trip to Syston RFC to compete in the final of the County Bowl 

against Gartree High School on the back of two good wins against Uppingham and English Martyrs. The 

team started the stronger after great scrummaging, lineout play and ball retention from the forwards. We 

went into half time 24-10 up through strong running and tries from Joe Asher, Giorgi Vann, Josh Brown 

and Cameron Brown. Ethan Allton sent out a huge 3 man miss pass to Cameron Brown for him to score in 

the corner. Two of the tries were converted by Kelan Draycott. At this point Gartree were still very much in 

the game after their winger scored a fine try down the left wing. 

 

In the second half The Roundhill Academy extended their lead with further scores for Giorgi Vann, Joe 

Asher and Josh Brown and further conversions from Kelan Draycott, which meant The Roundhill Academy 

were comfortable winners by 50-10.  

 

Highlights of the match were a superb catch and 20m drive from the forwards in their own half, the way the 

team inter linked with each other, retained possession of the ball and tackled very well. 

 
Well done to all who played: Kian Berridge, Jack Orton, Joe Dawson, Oliver Springthorpe, Yahya Dakri, 
Sam Taylor, James Duncan, Josh Brown, Joe Asher, Ethan Allton, Kelan Draycott, Giorgi Vann, Cameron 
Brown, Salman Jamal, James Hayes, Riley Harley, Tom Hames and Nikhil Pancholi.  
 
Men of the match: Whole Squad.  
 
 
 
Glyn Devaney 
Curriculum Leader PE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


